Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and Ditrict Community Council held on Tuesday 7th January 2014 in the Damacre Centre Brechin.
Present

Grahame Lockhart, Evelyn Clark, Derek Harper, Paul Wright, Peirangela Adam, Joy Mowatt, Susan Barr , David Mumford and Eric Gray.
1 member of the public.

Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Frances Keats and Bill Anderson.
Welcome.

Convenor Grahame Lockhart welcomed the attendees and introduced Andy Mclearn from the Aberdeen Evening Express who explained that the paper would shortly be extending its coverage further south and this would include the Brechin area.
Minutes of Last Meeting.
It was proposed by David Mumford, seconded by Evelyn Clark that the minutes of the meeting held on 5th November 2013 be adopted as a true and accurate record.

Matters Arising.

It was reported that Ladbrokes had dropped their interest in the Old Dalhousie Bar leaving its future uncertain.

Grahame Lockhart said that the matter of Community Councils being extended for a year had been raised at the Bi-Annual meeting and Sheona Hunter had apologised for the lack of consultation.

The information collected from Angus Council’s consultation into spending over the next two or three years is now being collated.

Grahame Lockhart had contacted Susan Wilson chair of the CHP and been told there was no requirement for any medical practise to have a travel clinic.

Community Council Membership.
Grahame Lockhart said that he had received an e-mail from Wendy Coutts containing her resignation as a Community Councillor for personal and work reasons. This leaves us with 11 members out of a possible 13 but with I member with indifferent health and another intending to resign in the spring this will leave 9 members so he asked that all members think of people who might be co-opted. It was suggested that senior pupils from the High School may be interested.
Police Update
PC Rattary said that crime rates in the City remain low with mostly vandalism and assaults making up the figures. There has also been an increase in domestic abuse cases but this may be down to more people reporting cases. There had recently been a robbery from a jeweller in the City. He also said the annual road safety initiative had just finished and several people had been reported for drunk and drugs driving, driving without a licence or insurance and using mobiles phones while driving. The use of anti-social legislation appeared to have reduced the “boy Racer” problem in the City. 
Councillors Update.
There were no Angus Councillors present so there was no update.

Showcase of Brechin.

Derek Harper said that the main points brought up in the showcase were the lack of facilities for families, car parking, traffic management, parks and empty buildings. The Community Campus and the flood prevention scheme were also major topics. The main proposed initiative is a planning charrette where citizens, designers and others have an intensive planning consultation. There will also need to be discussion on a Community Development Trust if Community Asset Transfer is to be achieved It was agreed that we would make a donation of £25.00 to Brechin Cathedral for the use of tables used during the showcase. 
Reports

Convenor
Grahame Lockhart began by paying tribute to the work Wendy Coutts had done both a sa Community Councillor and as Minute Secretary.
He also said that the Community Council was actively involved in the Community, especially the Showcase of Brechin, the Parks Group, the Transition City Group and the Area Partnership. He also acknowledged the support received from the Brechin Advertiser and the local Councillors and PC Rattary.
Secretary
The Secretary’s Report had been circulated and was accepted.

Treasurer

Frances Keats was not present so there was no report. Grahame said the Community Council laptop had developed a fault which it was estimated would cost £150.00 to repair.

Planning.

Paul Wright said he had nothing to report. Pierangela Adam asked about a rumour that a local Potato Merchant intend to expand his premises toward Andover School and she was worried about chemical use so near the school. Paul said there had been no planning application as far as he was aware but if it did come forward then he would advise.
AOCB.

Community Empowerment Bill.
David Mumford said he had attended a meeting where Angus Council’s response to this bill had been seriously watered down. Paul Wright , seconded by Joy Mowatt proposed that we submit our original response to the Scottish Government.
War Memorial.
A member of the public asked about the graffiti on the War Memorial which he said had been an eyesore for some time. Eric Gray explained that Angus Council had no funding for this in the current financial year but it was intended to make it a priority in the next financial year. It was agreed to contact the monuments officer at Angus Council to ensure a contractor would be appointed at the first opportunity.
Watson-Watt Statue
It was reported that the statue to sir Robert Watson-Watt has been completed and is in storage in Edinburgh. Work should start shortly on the base and plinth and hopefully the statue would be erected in St Ninians Square in late April or early May.

Co-op Car Park

David Mumford said that after a year he had received a contact name from the Co-op and hoped a full consultation on traffic flow within the Co-op car park.
Brechin Website.

Derek Harper said ther may be a small amount of money available to set up a local website.

Date of Next Meeting.
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 4th February at 7.30pm in the Damacre Centre.

There being no further business Grahame thanked the attendees and closed the meeting at 9.10pm. 
